 These minutes have not been formally approved and are subject 
to change or modification by the public body at the next meeting.



SOUTH PLAINFIELD PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
MEETING MINUTES
March 10, 2020



The meeting was called to order by President Cheryl Nagel-Smiley at 6:30 pm.

President Nagel-Smiley announced that the meeting was being held in accordance with the Open Public Meeting Act and as such, proper notice of the meeting was published in the official newspapers, The Observer, The Courier-News and The Home News Tribune.

In attendance were:   President Nagel-Smiley and Treasurer Melissa Katsingris.  Trustees:  Bob Bengivenga, Frank Lemos, Mayor’s Alternate Ray Rusnak, Superintendent’s Alternate Annemarie Stoeckel, Anne Troop and Stephanie Wolak.  Excused Absence:  Vice President Gary Jones.

Also in attendance were:  Linda Hansen, Carmela Miller and Ken Morgan.


PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:  Led by Bob Bengivenga


President Nagel-Smiley read a thank you card from the family of Eleanor Haines regarding the memorial brick the Library Board of Trustees purchased in her name.


MINUTES:

President Nagel-Smiley asked the Board if there were any questions or comments about the library meeting minutes of February 11, 2020.  

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the library meeting minutes of February 11, 2020.

Frank Lemos made the motion, seconded by Treasurer Melissa Katsingris.  In Favor:   Frank Lemos, Treasurer Melissa Katsingris, Ray Rusnak, Annemarie Stoeckel, Anne Troop, and President Nagel-Smiley.  Abstain:  Bob Bengivenga.   


PAYMENT OF VOUCHERS:

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to approve the Payment of Vouchers, check #13549 through #13592 totaling $43,725.41.  

Treasurer Melissa Katsingris made the motion to accept the Payment of Vouchers, seconded by Frank Lemos.  The motion passed unanimously.


MONTHLY REPORTS:


Expense Report:  President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the Expense Report.

Frank Lemos made the motion, seconded by Anne Troop.  The motion passed unanimously.  

Cash Receipt Report:  President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the Cash Receipt Report.

Frank Lemos made the motion, seconded by Anne Troop.  The motion passed unanimously.



Statistical Report:  President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the Statistical Report.

Stephanie Wolak made the motion, seconded by Frank Lemos.  The motion passed unanimously.

DIRECTOR’S REPORT:

Ms. Hansen reviewed her Director’s Report in detail.

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the Director’s Report.

Stephanie Wolak made the motion, seconded by Bob Bengivenga.  The motion passed unanimously.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:  

Finance and Budget:  President Nagel-Smiley asked if there were any questions regarding the Bank Statement report. There were no questions or comments and the Board accepted the Bank Statement.  


Buildings and Grounds:  Bob Bengivenga has nothing to report at this time.


Policy:  Anne Troop has nothing to report at this time.

 
Personnel:  President Nagel-Smiley has nothing to report at this time.


Technology:  Annemarie Stoeckel has nothing to report at this time.


Capital:  Ray Rusnak reminded the Board that the committee met and put the Capital Plan together a month ago and reported the following:

              •   We have now moved forward to get some guesstimates just to see what costs might be.  Linda reached out to a couple of contractors regarding the painting that was discussed.  We are still waiting to hear back from them.  
            •   The doorbell that was an issue out front is going to be corrected as of tomorrow.
            •   There was money given by an anonymous donor regarding STEAM programming..  The donor provided us with proof that he/she had donated more than we calculated, so we transferred more money into that line item and now that is up to date.
Bob stated that he had also contacted a couple of painters and added that he would like to have a special meeting to go over the Capital Plan because a lot of the projected costs seemed very high to him.  Bob also reminded the Board that a couple years ago they purchased a piece of furniture and the original estimate came in high but he was able to find a local company that was able to provide an identical piece for lower than the estimated cost.  
President Nagel-Smiley explained that just because there is an amount assigned to a project, it does not mean that is the amount being spent.  If we do not use the full amount that gives us the left over amount to use for something else that might be of importance.  Ray requested that if anyone has someone in mind that could do one of these projects, have them contact Linda so she can walk them around and show them exactly what we want to get done.  Linda stated that she is in the process of getting an estimate for power washing.  
 

Community Relations:  Stephanie Wolak reported the following:
            •   Working with the Friends for the unveiling of the bricks on April 24, 2020 from 6:30 pm to 8:00 pm.  We are looking to do a thank you event as well, such as a cocktail party with sandwiches, hors d’oeuvres and sangria.  The Friends are going to pay for this.  We had to limit it to two people/tickets per brick.  If you did not buy a brick and you are on the Board or are the Mayor and Council, it is one ticket.  Adults only.


Mayor’s Alternate:  Ray Rusnak reported that he looked into additional handicap parking as discussed last meeting.  There are parking restrictions.  Handicap parking spots have to be a certain amount of feet from where the ramp is.
  

Liaison to the Friends:  Frank Lemos reported the following:
            •   Discussed the fundraiser at Rodolfo’s.  It will be March 26, 2020 from 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm, $50.00 per person.  Wine sample tasting, and if you would like to purchase full bottles of wine, part of the profit will go to the Friends.
            •   Discussed the thank you event and we will have sandwiches, wine and cheese on April 24, 2020 from 6:30 pm to 8:00 pm.
            •   Discussed National Children’s Book week May 4, 2020 to May 10, 2020.  This replaces Dr. Seuss Day.  Instead of being just Dr. Seuss, the character changes every year. The culmination at the library is on Saturday May 9, 2020.  President Nagel-Smiley added that they are looking to give books to the children to take home.  Linda is investigating prices for purchasing Mo Willems books.  President Nagel-Smiley added that the Friends, especially Stephanie Bonanno is so very good to the library.


Liaison to the Schools:  Annemarie Stoeckel reported that the first graders from Franklin School were the first class to visit to the library.  They had a tour of the library, story time, made a Spring craft and they all took out a library book with their new library cards.  They were very excited and she thinks they all had a great time.  There are three more visits to go.


Board President’s Report:  President Nagel-Smiley hopes that everybody purchases a ticket for Rodolfo’s.  It is a fundraiser.  She was very surprised with the turnout for the freedom songs presentation since it was African American History Month. She had hoped that the teachers would have taken advantage of the free event and ask their students to come to the presentation.  It was a wonderful African American History lesson through song.   

OLD BUSINESS:  There were no Old Business items for this evening.

PUBLIC COMMENT:   

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to open the meeting up to the public.

Anne Troop made the motion, seconded by Treasurer Melissa Katsingris.  The motion passed unanimously.

Bob Bengivenga excused himself from the meeting at 7:09 pm.

Ken Morgan stated that the next movie is Abbott and Costello’s Who Done It.


NEW BUSINESS:
1.  Approval to either shorten hours or close the library if necessary due to the coronavirus:
President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to either shorten hours or close the library if necessary due to the coronavirus.

Annemarie Stoeckel made the motion, seconded by Stephanie Wolak.  

A discussion between board members was entertained regarding the state of emergency declared by Governor Murphy in regards to the coronavirus.  All the Board Members agree that the Director with the advice and consent of the Board President will have the authority to either shorten hours or close the library if necessary.

In Favor:  Frank Lemos, Ray Rusnak, Annemarie Stoeckel, Anne Troop, Stephanie Wolak, Treasurer Melissa Katsingris, and President Nagel-Smiley.
Motion Approved:  7-0

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to close the public portion of the meeting.

Stephanie Wolak made the motion, seconded by Treasurer Melissa Katsingris.  The motion passed unanimously.


TRUSTEE REMARKS:

Anne Troop:  In the midst of this crisis, Saturday is National Pi Day.  The suggestion is that you eat a section of pie and hopes you all get to eat some pie.
Stephanie Wolak:  Stay healthy and don’t touch your face.
Annemarie Stoeckel:  Stay healthy.
Ray Rusnak:  Everybody is in a tough spot and we just have to figure out a way to deal with it.
Frank Lemos:  Happy St. Patrick’s Day everyone.
Melissa Katsingris:  Stay well.  I’m looking forward to upcoming events.
Cheryl Nagel-Smiley:  Amy did send everyone an e-mail that you have to do the financial disclosure.  Please go on and complete it.  You can go on beginning March 30, 2020.

ADJOURNMENT: 

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to adjourn the Library Board Meeting at 7:26 pm.

Treasurer Melissa Katsingris made the motion, seconded by Ray Rusnak.  The motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted, 


Carmela A. Miller
Library Board Secretary
